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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

OCTOBER 4, 2011
Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, October 4, 2011 at 8:30 a.m., at The Olive Real Estate Group: 102 N. Cascade, Suite 250.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President/Director (phone)
Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott 

Les Krohnfeldt, Director


& Cowan, P.C.

Lindsay Case, Director


Terry Schooler, Schooler & Associates

Tom Cone, Director



Lori VonFeldt-Wingert, S&A






John Gatto






Al Watson
Director Holger Christiansen was absent and not excused.





1. Call to Order & Certification of the Agenda-


Director Cone called the meeting to order at 8:34 a.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes & Excusal-
Director Krohnfeldt motioned to approve the February 1, 2011 minutes seconded by Director Case.  Motion passed.
3. Projects Report: Les Krohnfeldt – Access Points Improvements –

Mr. Watson stated that the two right-in/right-outs on the Shilo and Woodmen Commercial


Center properties are substantially complete except for signage and striping that will be done when they are ready to move forward.  Mr. Watson stated further that although he went over budget on a few items there were others that came in under.  The total project came in under budget by $11,050.  Director Krohnfeldt said that the items that are left should be completed by the developers and motioned to close out the access project.  Director Case seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
4. Manager’s Report-
a. Gatto Request Regarding Wetlands-

Mr. Gatto stated that he owns some property at Marksheffel and Woodmen and he had worked out a configuration with the District in 2006 to buy his portion of property that falls in the wetlands (it is not developable) and the District could mitigate it.  Mr. Gatto stated further that he believes he has another sliver of land that may be wetlands as well.  Mr. Gatto requested the Board sign an agreement stating the District would cooperate and advocate utilizing portions of the District Parcel for wetlands mitigation in order to allow any remaining wetlands on the development parcel to be reclaimed and utilized for development of that parcel.  Mr. Schooler indicated that the boundaries weren’t clear at the time of the original agreement and this piece was overlooked.  It was noted that eventually the 20 acres would be conveyed to the City.   Mr. Gatto stated that he would like to put a shopping center on his property, but there are issues he is working out with the City in order for it to happen.  Mr. Gatto said they just did a concept plan and was annexed, but they are not moving forward with development yet.  The Board agreed to have Mr. Gatto and Mr. Schooler work up an agreement to be presented at the next Board meeting. 
b. Preliminary 2012 Budget 2011 Amended Budget-

After reviewing the preliminary 2012 Budget the Board made a few comments on what they felt the District would collect in Platting and Building Permit Fees. The Board considered transferring the remaining capital funds to the revenue account to put towards debt service, but decided to analyze the situation first and would decide at the next Board meeting.
c. Permit Activity-
A Fee Summary report was submitted for the record.  There was no discussion.
d. Development Activity-

Mr. Schooler reported that there is a 50,000s.f. medical building going in by the new Penrose Hospital that will generate about $55,000 in Building Permit Fees as well as an American Furniture Warehouse (AFW-200,000s.f.).  Mr. Schooler said that he sent a letter to City Planning and they are on record that AFW will have to pay.  There were some discussions that they could buy out of the District instead of joining it.  Mr. Susemihl noted that if they opt out of the District the amount would be determined based on traffic generations.  Mr. Schooler agreed and said these two additions will add significant value to the District and the bonds may be able to be paid off earlier than expected.   

5. Legal Report-


Mr. Susemihl indicated that he would publish the budget notice for the November meeting.
6. Old Business-  
a. Approve Invoices-
Director Krohnfeldt motioned to approve the invoices seconded by Director Case.  Motion passed.

7. New Business- 

There was no discussion.  
8. General Discussion-   
            
There was no discussion.
9. Next Meeting-


The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 1, 2011 at 8:30 a.m. to be held at The Olive Real Estate Group.
10-. Adjournment-
The meeting was adjourned at 9:24 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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